HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday November 3rd , 2008

	1.
	Present: Bob Musgrave, (Chairman), Simon and Hilary Bull (Bookings Secretaries), Alistair Cook, Anne Mainwaring (Secretary), Graham Markham (Treasurer), Andrew Simpson, Brian Wilson 
	ACTION

	2.
	Apologies for absence: John Brunskill, Jean Hodgkinson, Tim Pritt, Charlotte Tierney
	

	3.
	The Minutes of the last meeting, (September 1st, 2008) had been circulated and accepted as a true record.
	

	4.
	Matters Arising.

a). Table top. The table top in the Committee Room had been replaced. A big vote of thanks went to Brian and Andrew for their hard work.
	

	5.
	Maintenance: 

a) Youth Club doors.

It was reported that these had been sticking. Brian dealt with this very quickly, and the Youth Club leader had been impressed with his efficiency. 

b) There has been another incident with children climbing on the roof. Bob and Brian had managed to repair the damage. Although Anne had reported this to the police with a phone call and an e-mail, no response had been received.  It was thought that a notice should go in Hathersage News, alerting parents to the danger of this practice. Barbed wire and notices had already been installed to try and deter any intruders.

c) Keys for the Sampson Room.

A set of keys had gone missing from the post box. It had been decided to replace the lock on the Sampson Room door, as it was the storage place for the film equipment, but that it was too expensive to replace the front door lock – there were 46 keys already in personal possession of regular hirers.  It was decided to try and fit a new top to the post box, which had been broken.

d) Control for boiler.

This had been moved to the Boiler Room, and then did not work. It has been moved back to its original position, but the bill for this work is in dispute. Advice was being sought from Paul Copley and Phil Humphreys as to whether this is in fact possible. Discussion took place as to whether the control box could be locked up to prevent tampering, but at present this did not seem feasible. Complaints had been received about the lack of heating in the Hall.

e) Emergency Lighting.

The emergency lighting had been thoroughly tested, however there was a problem in the Stanage Hall, and it was AGREED to rectify this, in addition install a emergency light outside the door of the Stanage Hall, and another outside the kitchen door.

Anne to send Simon and Hilary the final due date for the next annual inspection certificate. (21.01.09). It had been noted that the bar used for the stage lighting had not been PAT tested, this would be done in January, during the annual inspection. It was noted that it would not be needed until February 2009.
	A. MAINWARING

B. WILSON

B.WILSON/P.COPLEY

A.MAINWARING

	6.
	Fire Regulations

Brian reported that as stated in the last Minutes, 12 alarms with 10 year guaranteed batteries had been installed throughout the building. On advice from the Fire Prevention Officer, these would be tested monthly, and before any camp took place. Thanks were recorded to Brian and Simon for acquiring and installing these alarms.

Brian raised the issue of hirers being responsible for implementing any evacuation procedures and for communicating the location of fire exit doors before any event to the occupants of the hall. Hirers should turn on the fire exit lights before any event. (Located at the left hand side of the main doors). Anne to word a new notice, to be handed out with the key for new hirers.
	A.MAINWARING

	7.
	Roof.

Brian and Bob continued to have meetings with the Peak Park representative and representatives of firms supplying roofing material.

1. Kingspan KS1000. This is our preferred option, because of cost, weight, insulation, appearance, ease of installation. We would still like to use these tiles, but PP would like a 2nd roof over these tiles, to represent ‘blue slate’.

2. Investigation of two outer roof tiles is being carried out – Decra tiles, which are favoured by our preferred contractor, but which are not favoured by PP, or Metra tiles, which appear to be of a poor quality, but are favoured by PP.

State of Play. Our preferred contractor, Martin Brooks (Bob Marshall), is investigating the Metra tiles, which he is not familiar with. If he does not recommend them, we have asked that he writes to PP stating his objections.  It was AGREED that we asked the firm of Martin Brooks to carry out this work, (subject to contract).

3. Dates. It was AGREED that the Hall should be shut entirely during the replacement of the roof. Decisions need to be made quickly, if the Hall is to be shut during the Easter period, as bookings are building up quickly for next year.

4. Application details.

The application form for PP is on line. The ‘bat man’ has to check the building, as does the building inspector for insulation issues, a map of the building has to be produced and a drawing of the position of the coping stones. Alistair has offered to help with the application. A vote of thanks was noted again, for Bob and Brian’s involvement with this project.

5. Costs. The estimates so far had ranged from £27,000 to £37,000. Alistair was asked to alert Hathersage Parish Council that the money they have precepted for the Memorial Hall will be needed in the next few months.  Outseats Parish Council should be similarly approached. 
	A. COOK/J.HODGKINSON

	8.
	Stanage Hall.

The new Lease has been prepared and is in the hands of Derbyshire County Council, Hathersage Parish Council as the landlord are obliged to sign it also. Bob asked Alistair to alert members of the Council of this development. It was noted that DCC will be paying the legal fees. The Lease was backdated to 1st April, 2007 – it was for five years, with an option to break in three years. 
	

	9.
	Film Club

It was noted that the Film Club had paid the Memorial Hall £1000.00 (£500.00 towards the depreciation of the equipment, and £500 for our general funds.) It was noted that they also pay £50 per session for the rent of the Hall.
	

	10
	Treasurer’s Report

The deficit was reducing, from £10200 in July 2008 to £6565 at the end of October 2008. There was still a healthy bank balance.
	

	11
	Bookings Report.

The timing of the roof replacement was of great importance. If the Hall were to be closed for 3 weeks during the Easter period of 2009, prospective hirers should be informed. 

It was decided not to increase the charges for the Hall at present, but it was AGREED to make this a regular Agenda item at the AGM, to come into effect in September of that year.
	

	12
	Funding.

Nothing to report
	

	13
	Website.

Andrew reported that the website had received 961 hits. Simon offered to provide some photos, showing the different events taking place in the Hall.
	S. BULL

	14
	Correspondence.

None.
	

	15
	Any Other Business

None
	

	16
	Date of next Meeting : Monday January 5th, 2009


	


HATHERSAGE MEMORIAL HALL

AGENDA

Committee Meeting to be held on Monday January 5th, 2009, at

7.30 in the Sampson Room, Memorial Hall

1. Present – 

2. Apologies

3. Minutes of the last Meeting (3rd November 2008) (See attached).

4. Matters arising from the Minutes: (where not referred to further in the Agenda)

5. Maintenance –

On going maintenance problems – Brian.

Control Panel
Post Box

Emergency Lighting in the Stanage Hall

6. Fire Regulations

New Notice

7.
Roof

8. Stanage Hall/Youth Club – 

Lease

9. Film Club – Jean to report

10. Treasurer’s Report

11. Bookings Report

12.
Funding

13.
 Website
14. Housekeeping.


Requests for: Cutlery, Sanibins.

15.
Correspondence –

16. Archive Material

17.
Any other Business –

Date of Next Meeting : Monday, 2nd March 2009.
REMINDER – AGM to be held on above date.
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